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Summary Report 
Transportation Advisory Board 

Meeting Date: December 18, 2024 

Reports 

1. Chair’s Report –Hovland reported that the TAB Executive Committee met prior to TAB 
and discussed the letter relative to MnDOT’s strategy around GHG reductions and 
pressure on MnDOT by the legislature. The letter isn’t ready to share yet and there are 
things going on that may affect how the letter gets crafted, including input from MnDOT 
and MPCA. We will hold the letter until January and submit letter for TAB’s consideration 
that meets the needs of the time. MnDOT is already doing some of the things that TAB 
was suggesting by that date. TAB needs two city representatives to volunteer to serve 
on the TAB Executive Committee in 2025. Hovland recognized outgoing TAB members 
Mark Windschitl, Chris Geisler, and Kevin Burkhart, and outgoing TAC Chair Jeni Hager. 

2. MnDOT Report – Sahebjam reported we are at 447 fatalities in the state, which are an 
additional 38 fatalities since the November TAB meeting. In 2023 at this time, there 
were 380 fatalities. The breakdown of fatalities are 44 pedestrian, 8 bicycles, 76 
motorcycles, 22 ATVs, and 1 snowmobile. 

3. MPCA –Biewen reported Climate Grants: MPCA has a number of grants to help 
prepare communities for climate change impacts and take climate action. RFPs that are 
currently open are resilience planning grants, implementation grants for community 
resilience, and local climate action grants. Learn more about the RFPs and what is 
eligible here. Grants to prepare Minnesota for climate change | Minnesota Pollution 
Control Agency. Transportation: MN has been chosen by EPA to receive a multi-million 
dollar grant to fund 19 electric school buses. For the Volkswagen program, MPCA 
continues to manage 700 projects across MN, and there are still three years of VW 
funding ahead.  

4. MAC Report – Rief reported that, for the 12 days around Thanksgiving, they had 451,000 
passengers come through the terminals, which is a 5 percent increase over last year. They 
are anticipating 725,000 passengers from December 20 through January 6, an increase of 
9 percent over last year. The Airport Foundation kicked off their MSP Creates Art Exhibit; 
employees and their families submit art that is displayed in Concourse C until May. 

5. Metropolitan Council Report – Barber reported on transit service improvements. Route 
223 suburban local service was restored in Roseville, Little Canada, and Maplewood;  
Improved frequency on Metro Orange Line; and increased frequency on several local and 
express routes, including routes 4, 54, 94, and 250. New microtransit service will be 
coming on board in January in Woodbury serving Woodbury, Oakdale, and Lake Elmo; 
and in Roseville serving Roseville, Arden Hills, and Shoreview. Will be finalizing Network 
Now plans in early 2025. Three new BRT lines will open in 2025, with the launch of the 
Gold Line in less than 100 days. 

6. Suburban Transit Association – Hanson reported Maple Grove Transit and Plymouth 
Metrolink are making progress on their joint transit study to improve service connections in 
the NW metro. The first of Minnesota Valley Transit Authority’s five fully electric e-Jest 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.pca.state.mn.us/air-water-land-climate/grants-to-prepare-minnesota-for-climate-change__;!!J7wOScoSGA!7lJDwoP89zBrj0b70_dQa_JFTl1owcolRWd_ELl1SEsRbWf4hEhB_bZ7FFjUNRzc_J6zgp7t2zpQU91_BYSf0rI42cXXOhdGHQwhbQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.pca.state.mn.us/air-water-land-climate/grants-to-prepare-minnesota-for-climate-change__;!!J7wOScoSGA!7lJDwoP89zBrj0b70_dQa_JFTl1owcolRWd_ELl1SEsRbWf4hEhB_bZ7FFjUNRzc_J6zgp7t2zpQU91_BYSf0rI42cXXOhdGHQwhbQ$
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microtransit vehicles has been put into service before a broader launch of the vehicles 
when MVTA Connect service expands to Shakopee and Prior Lake on January 13. The 
vehicles are managing winter weather effectively and meeting EV range expectations. 
MVTA is partnering with Buck Hill Ski Area to promote a seasonal weekend service pilot 
that will connect Buck Hill to the Burnsville Mall, Orange Line BRT, and Burnsville Transit 
Station services to help improve accessibility to the ski area and assist with overflow 
parking needs on weekends. The pilot service is slated to start as part of MVTA’s January 
13 service change. SouthWest Transit is working through regulatory matters to launch 
autonomous vehicle service within a few weeks.    

7. TAC Chair – Hager reported that Joe MacPherson, Anoka County, was selected to be the 
TAC Chair for 2025-2026. 

Business 
TAB approved the following items (forwarded to the Transportation Committee). 

1. 2024-49: 2025-2028 Streamlined TIP Amendment: Sherburne County Government 
Center Electric Vehicles and Charging Stations (January 13, 2025, Transportation 
Committee) 

The Transportation Advisory Board recommended adoption of an amendment to the 
2025-2028 TIP to add two new projects: 

• Construct charging stations at the Sherburne County Government Center in Elk 
River (SP# 071-596-015) 

• Purchase five electric vehicles for Sherburne County Government Center in Elk 
River (SP# 071-596-016). 

 

2. 2024-53: 2025-2028 Streamlined TIP Amendment Ramsey County and Saint Louis 
Park Projects Cost Increases (January 13, 2025, Transportation Committee) 

The Transportation Advisory Board recommended adoption of an amendment to the 
2025-2028 TIP to increase the cost of the following projects: 

• Roadway reconstruction on Cedar Lake Road S from Rhode Island Avenue to 
Kentucky Avenue, and Louisiana Avenue from West 23rd Street to Interstate 394 in 
Saint Louis Park (SP# 163-296-007) 

• Four to three lane conversion on Dale Street from Grand Avenue to Iglehart Avenue 
in Saint Paul (SP# 062-653-017). 

 

3. 2024-54: 2025-2028 Streamlined TIP Amendment: New Hennepin County Charging 
Ports and MnDOT NEVI Program Charging Stations (January 13, 2025, 
Transportation Committee) 

The Transportation Advisory Board recommended adoption of an amendment to the 
2025-2028 TIP to add the following projects: 

• Installation of 19 electric vehicle charging ports for public use at various stations 
located at county-owned buildings in Hennepin County (SP# 027-596-015); 

• Installation of charging stations within one mile from selected exits on Interstate 94 
(SP# 8825-1276 and SP# 8825-1277). 

 

4. 2024-48: Regional Significant 2025-2028 TIP Amendment – I-494 E-ZPass Extension 
and Improvements (January 13, 2025, Transportation Committee) 

The Transportation Advisory Board accepted the public comments and recommended 
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adoption of an amendment to the 2025-2028 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to 
add a regionally significant project to extend E-ZPass, reconstruct mainline pavement, 
improve drainage, rehabilitation bridges, and add ADA improvements on I-494 from Penn 
Avenue to 34th Avenue, I-494 from US 169 to MN 100, and I-35W from 86th St to 76th Street. 

5. 2024-50: Scope Change and Program Year Extension Request – CSAH 153 
Reconstruction Project 

The Transportation Advisory Board approved Hennepin County’s scope change request to 
reduce its CSAH 153 reconstruction project and move the program year from 2025 to 2026. 

6. 2024-51: Review of Metropolitan Airports Commission (MAC) 2025-2031 Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP) (January 13, 2025, Transportation Committee) 

The Transportation Advisory Board recommended that the Metropolitan Council: 

• Find that the Metropolitan Airport Commission’s CIP process included adequate public 
participation; 

• Approve the proposed 2025 CIP runway rehabilitation and extension project at Lake Elmo 
Airport which meets the dollar threshold and significant effects criteria for Council 
approval; and 

• Find the remaining CIP projects to be consistent with the Transportation Policy Plan and 
forward any additional project comments to the Metropolitan Council for its consideration. 

 

7. 2024-52: Adoption of 2024 Safety Performance Targets (January 13, 2025, 
Transportation Committee) 

The Transportation Advisory Board recommended adoption of the Option A 2025 safety 
performance targets based on the 2020-2024 Minnesota Strategic Highway Safety Plan 
(SHSP) goal, which advance a long-term goal of zero deaths: 

• Number of all fatalities: no more than 74 

• Fatal injuries per 100 million VMT: no more than 0.26 

• Number of all serious injuries: no more than 464 

• Serious injuries per 100 million VMT: no more than 1.64 

• Pedestrian and bicyclist fatalities and serious injuries: no more than 115 

Information  

1. Imagine 2050 Transportation Policy Plan Draft Changes in Response to Comments 

Jed Hanson, MTS, presented the item. The draft chapters include proposed changes. 
Additional changes that will be made and will appear in the final document that will be voted 
on in January, include updated data sets, modeling outputs, and removing the Riverview 
project. There was a request to remove reference to current cost participation policies 
between counties and cities because these have to go through county board processes and 
each county settles on different reasons. A change will be made to remove the reference. A 
full Comment Report will be available for the January TAB meeting. There was a question 
about the Transit Investment Plan on language regarding updating the Regional Transit 
Vision. It is not mentioned in the Work Plan and there was a question on the schedule. 
There will be a conversation with partners before committing to the project and are open to 
adding it to the work program in the future after determining the scope. 

 

Link to December 18, 2024, TAB agenda and materials, 121824 Agenda - Transportation 

Advisory Board.   

https://metrocouncil.org/getdoc/606eed8d-cc36-4ab0-a773-fb1458f551ca/Agenda.aspx
https://metrocouncil.org/getdoc/606eed8d-cc36-4ab0-a773-fb1458f551ca/Agenda.aspx

